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Trinity Parish of Newton  
Centre Newsletter 

Fall 2019 

All Are Welcome at our 
Weekly Services: 
 
 

Sunday Eucharist,  
10:00am 
 
Wednesday Service, 
7:00pm 

I N S I D E  

Liturgical Celebrations 
Consecration Sunday 2 
Bishopôs Visitation 2 
Music Comings & Goings 2 
Trinityôs Chapel Windows 3 
Easter Celebrations 4 
Loose Offerings 4 
Scripture Readings 5 
Lectorôs Training 5 
Christmas Memorials 5 
 
Spiritual Formation 
Meet Our New  
 Sunday School Staff 6 
Soundings 6 
Sunday School News 6 
Lectio Divina 8 
Catechumenate Reboot 8 
Retreat Opportunities 8 
Epiphany Blessing of 
 Homes 9 
Diocesan Mission Strategy 9 
Pilot Reading Group 9 
 
Parish & Neighborhood 
A New Look for Trinityôs 
 Welcome Sign 10 
Home Again comes to  
 Trinity Parish 10 
New Look for the Chapel 10 
Birthday Wishes Moves 
 to Natick 10 
Why I Give 11 
Dynamo Fencing Expands 11 
Blessing of the Animals 12 
New Editor 13 
Annual Meeting 2020 
Safe Church Police 13 
Vestry News 13 
2020 Budget Preview 13 
Hidden Treasures 14 
Treasure Hunt 15 
Food Pantry News 16 
Holy Week 2020 16 

Eighty years ago in his poem, ñSeptember 1, 
1939,ò WH Auden wrote: 
 

As the clever hopes expire 
Of a low dishonest decade: 
Waves of anger and fear 
Circulate over the bright 

And darkened lands of the earthé 
 
The Good News of Jesus Christ is needed today 
as much as it was in 1939.  As they did in those 
dark days at the outset of the Second World 
War, human hearts yet yearn for love and 
connection.  We still seek peace, both within 
and without.  We yet desire a future for our 
children, that they grow up in safety and with a 
love for whatever is just and true and good.   
 
Here at Trinity Parish, we know that Jesus is 
with us in todayôs ñdarkened lands,ò and we 
seek to love and follow him whose death and 
resurrection offer hope: hope for this worldôs 
transformation and renewal, hope that human 
hearts may yet be guided by generosity and 
courage, hope that in our world unity may 
overcome estrangement, forgiveness heal guilt, 
and joy conquer despair. 
 

Having this hope, we at Trinity Parish come 
together weekly for worship.  We open our 
hearts to the scriptures in ñGodly Playò and 
ñSoundings.ò  We serve meals at BSAFE and 
bring Christmas gifts for those in need.  We 
participate in book discussion groups.  We 
share our experience of God and ask questions 
of faith in ñDawn Treaders.ò  And we give 
generously to God and Godôs work.  We do all 
these so thatðbit by bit and day by day, like 
the farmerôs seed that sprouts and grows ñhe 
does not know howò (Mark 4:27)ðwe might 
become living signs of Godôs abiding love in a 
sinful and broken world.  
 
I invite you to join us.  Why not come worship 
with us this Sunday at 10:00am?  We would be 
delighted to welcome you and to introduce you 
to the One who gives us such a hope.  We want 
to share with you His Good News, and the 
peace and joy that He offers.  We know Jesus to 
be merciful and compassionate.  And we 
wonder if He might be calling you to become 
His disciple, serving alongside us as we serve 
alongside Him in His work of reconciling the 
ñdarkened lands of the earthò to Godôs self. 
 

 
 
 

 
The Rev. Todd Miller, Parish Rector 

Rectorsõ Column:  

Welcome to Trinity Parish! 
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Music at Trinity Parish: 

Comings and Goings 

With not a little sadness and best wishes for future endeavors, 
we bid farewell over the past year to several choir regulars: alto 
Frances Swiecki (famed for her hat collection); two sopranos, 
Christine Salazar and Becky Wright; and our indefatigable 
tenor, Alan Sevigny.  Theyôll all be missed! 
 
All is not lost, though, as we also welcomed new faces and 
voices.  Ann Harter, a former substitute, joined the alto section 
last fall.  Of our new sopranos, Leah Costlow is Outreach 
Coordinator for Boston Area Gleaners, an organization that, 
among other things, supplies the Greater Boston Food Bank 
with regional produce; and Caroline Corrales is pursuing her 
Masterôs degree at Boston University, having spent part of this 
summer singing opera roles in Vienna.  And our newest recruit, 
Evan Rizvi, is an operatic tenor who has sung in the past at the 
Roman cathedral in Boston, Holy Cross.  Welcome to all! 
 
ðJoshua T. Lawton, Music Director 
 
You can always find the most recently published Music and 
Choir schedule online at trinitynewton.org/worship_music.html  

Liturgical Celebrations 

Consecration Sunday:  

November 17, 2019  

Sunday, November 17, is 
Trinity Parishôs annual 
Consecration Sunday, the 
day on which we are 
invited to make a pledge of 
financial support to Trinity 
Parish for the coming year.  
Our guest speaker that 
Sunday will be the Rev. Dr. 
David Killian.  Fr. Killian 
recently completed his 
service as Bridge Priest of 
St. Johnôs Episcopal 
Church in Newtonville.  
For over twenty years he 
was the Rector of All 
Saints Parish in Brookline.  A native of Wisconsin, he was a 
member of the Paulist Fathers and was ordained a Roman 
Catholic priest in 1967 and received as a priest into the 
Episcopal Church in 1988.  He has been a chaplain for the 
postulants and candidates in the ordination process since June 
2013, and he is married to Barbara OôNeil, a retired physician.  
They have two adult children.  We look forward to having Fr. 
Killian with us on November 17. 

Singing the final hymn following the blessing of the animals 

Save the Date: Bishop Gates to Visit, 

March 8, 2020  

Our Diocesan Bishop, the Rt. Rev. Alan 
Gates, is scheduled to visit Trinity 
Parish on March 8, 2020, the Second 
Sunday in Lent.  Bishop Gates will 
preside and preach at the morning 
Eucharist that day, and is likely to want 
to speak to the parish at a meeting 
following worship. 
 
Please mark your calendars! 


